
 

 

 
 

 
Board Briefs 

                  
October 26, 2011 Meeting 

 
Minutes from the September 13 and 27, 2011 Board meetings were approved. 
 
State School Board Member Mary Rose Oakar (Cuyahoga County representative) attended the Board meeting 
as a substitute for Robin Hovis (Lake County representative) and presented the Board of Education with the 
2010-2011 Ohio Local Report Card EXCELLENT Rating banner.  This is the second consecutive year the 
District has received an Excellent rating awarded by the Ohio Department of Education. 
 
The following Finance/Audit recommendations were approved: 

 Financial reports for all funds, Budget Modification report, Fund to Fund Transfer report and the Check 
Payment Register report for September 2011.   

 Resolution to approve a Service Agreement with Elite Fleet, Inc. for Elite Fleet, Inc. to provide student 
transportation services for handicapped students from Riverside Local Schools for the 2011-2012 school 
year.   

 Resolution to approve a Special Education Participation Agreement with the Mayfield City Schools for 
educational purposes of handicapped students from Riverside Local Schools for the 2011-2012 school 
year. 

  
The following Personnel recommendations were approved: 
Resignation               

 Marty Moushey, 8th Grade Girls’ Basketball Coach, effective October 11, 2011. 
 Steve Franz, Key Club Advisor 

 
Employment               

 Harriet Kovach, P.M. Latchkey Assistant at Melridge Elementary, effective September 14, 2011. 
 Michelle Bodnar, Cashier at Hadden Elementary, effective September 26, 2011. 
 Jackie Smeby, P.M. Latchkey Assistant at Leroy Elementary, Monday and Wednesday, as needed, 

effective October 17, 2011. 
 Colleen Hayman, Long-Term Substitute Teacher at Melridge Elementary for  a Teacher on unpaid 

maternity leave, effective with the 31st consecutive day, October 5, 2011. 
 Thayer Hegner, Long-Term Substitute Teacher at Buckeye Elementary for a Teacher on unpaid maternity 

leave, effective with the 31st consecutive day, October 5, 2011. 
 Heather Hopkins, Long-Term Substitute Teacher at Leroy Elementary for a Teacher on unpaid maternity 

leave, effective with the 31st consecutive day, October 5, 2011. 
 Shirley Petersheim, Long-Term Substitute Teacher at Melridge Elementary for a Teacher on unpaid 

general leave, effective with the 31st consecutive day, October 5, 2011. 
 Tracy Rulison, Long-Term Substitute Teacher at Hale Road Elementary for a Teacher on unpaid 

maternity leave, effective with the 31st consecutive day, October 6, 2011. 
 Lindsay Zuege, Long-Term Substitute Teacher at Hadden Elementary for a Teacher on unpaid maternity 

leave, effective with the 31st consecutive day, October 17, 2011. 
  

Recall from R.I.F.              
 Donald Woodruff, Transportation Operator, effective September 19, 2011. 
 Steven DeLembo, Transportation Operator, effective September 19, 2011. 
 Cheryl Cline, Transportation Operator, effective September 19, 2011. 
 Richard Pungerchar, Transportation Operator, effective September 26, 2011. 
 Mary Jo Miller, Preschool Transportation Assistant, effective October 24, 2011. 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Supplementals               
 Chaperones for the Washington, D.C. trip February 29, 2012 through March 2, 2012: Denise Kulpa,   

Mary Jo Przela, Cassandre Smolen, Carol Molnar, Grey Kidd, Phil Schar, Zach Fiore, Alan Landphair 
and Jonathan Breech. 

 Tammy Palermo, Drama:  Vocal Director/Music Director 
 Brad Allen, Drama:  Technical Director 
 Vernie Hill, Drama:  Costumes    
 Randy Myers, Freshman Wrestling Coach  

 
 Classified Substitutes:  Beverly Bartish, Debbie Kolesar, Julie Leonard, Daniel Wayner 

 
Resolution to approve Academic Incentive/Professional Development reimbursement to the attached list of 
certified personnel for coursework for the 2010-11 school year in accordance with the requirements outlined 
in the District’s negotiated agreement.   
 
The following Programs recommendations were approved: 

 Resolution to approve the Learning for Life Program Overnight Field Trip scheduled May 17 and 18, 2012 
for fourth grade students of Hale Road Elementary.  There will be no cost to the Board of Education. 

 Resolution to approve the Riverside Wrestling Team to participate in the following overnight tournaments, 
in addition to Sectionals, Districts, and the State Tournament, during the 2011-2012 school year: Medina 
Tournament-December 28th and 29th, Top Gun Alliance Tournament-January 13th and 14th.  Overnight 
expenses along with food and hotel costs will be paid by the Painesville Township Wrestling Club. 

 
This ends all official action by the Board of Education. 
 
Next Meeting: Special Meeting November   9, 2011 7:00 p.m. – Riverside Shaner Auditorium   
    Business Meeting  November 29, 2011 7:00 p.m.  
 
 


